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As part of continued action to address the economic upheaval caused by the coronavirus pandemic, the U.S. 
antitrust agencies issued further guidance yesterday regarding competitor collaboration in regards to labor 
markets. While acknowledging that the COVID-19 pandemic has generated opportunities for procompetitive 

collaboration, the Department of Justice Antitrust Division and Federal Trade Commission Bureau of 
Competition (collectively, “the agencies”) made clear that the pandemic does not justify anticompetitive 
collusion in labor markets.  

The agency guidance reminds businesses that, as was the case before the pandemic, certain wage-fixing, 
no-poach, and non-compete agreements remain illegal, along with anticompetitive exchanges of employee 

information. The guidance also alerts businesses that the agencies remain on the lookout for these and other 
forms of anticompetitive behavior during the COVID-19 pandemic, and that extraordinary actions in response 
to the virus are not an excuse to subvert labor competition to the detriment of essential workers. 

This guidance follows a joint statement from the agencies last month recognizing the need for competitor 
collaboration but not specifically addressing labor markets. The agencies’ new guidance indicates that the 

agencies still prioritize traditional and robust labor market competition, and the guidance’s focus on frontline 
workers suggests that the agencies view competitor discussions over whether—or how much—hazard pay to 
award to essential employees as anticompetitive.  

Accordingly, firms should continue to be sensitive to the opportunities for, and limits of, procompetitive 
collaboration during this unprecedented time. We anticipate that the agencies will issue further guidance 
as the COVID-19 situation evolves, and will continue to provide updates as they become available.  
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